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To Parents/Carers of all Year 10 students 

Our Ref: 87895087 

26 February 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

RE: Year 10 Progress Evening Follow-up 

I would like to thank everyone who attended the Year 10 progress evenings in the autumn. The events were 

very well attended and we are particularly grateful to those parents/carers who took the time to complete the 

feedback survey. We are committed to listening and responding and we value your contributions and 

partnership greatly.  

Although the views of every parent/carer are not represented in the survey, we did have a significant number 

who completed it. 

Here are some of the headlines: 

• 94% said their child was happy at South Hunsley School 

• 96% said their child felt safe in school 

• 100% of parents of children with special educational needs agreed or strongly agreed that their child 

is given the support they need to succeed. 

• 90% said they would recommend South Hunsley School to others. 

Whilst we are very pleased with the above figures, you also provided us with some areas to reflect on.  

You said: although most parents/carers (who completed the survey) felt that the amount of homework was 

about right, 20% felt there was too much and 26% felt there wasn’t enough. 12% of parents responding said 

they didn’t know how much homework their child received.  

We will: Ensure staff are aware of the feedback on homework so we can continue to review the amount of 

homework students receive and look at the range of tasks given. We will also provide a guide to 

parents/carers on how you can view your child’s homework on Microsoft Teams in addition to what is 

recorded in student planners. 

You said: You would like the school to consider moving back to face-to-face progress evenings. 

We will: agree to carry out a review of our current arrangements across year groups and feedback to you. 

 



   

 

   

 

Lastly, we would like to thank parents/carers who took the time to also complete the comment boxes, and in 

particular those who thanked individual colleagues for their specific support offered to students. We have 

read them all and shared them with the appropriate colleagues.  

If you have any further questions or comments, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Yours faithfully  

 

Mr B Gray 
Deputy Headteacher 
 


